[ External Email ] Re: Cooper City/Melbourne

From Heather Estrada <heather@mannysbulkexpress.com>

Date Fri 9/27/2024 4:24 PM

To  Tod Tucker <ttucker@synagro.com>

Cc  Lee Vernon <lvernon@synagro.com>; Curt DeBrunner <cdebrunner@synagro.coms>

[EXTERNAL EMAIL]
CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello Tod,

With the Hurricane, we anticipate the fields being wet for all of next week. With the regulation change,
the ground water levels have changed to what is now acceptable. ( More now than just standing water
on the fields)

Also, was explaining to Curt that Deseret has decided to pull their land application permits and will no
longer allow Class B material to be spread on any of their 70,000 acres here in Central Florida. The new
regulations are just too much to comply with. We have also found alternative resources for our land
application customers too.

Foreseeable the need to find a long-term solution is the answer.

FCeather Botada

Manny's Bulk Express, Inc.
(813)374-0246 - Office
(863) 698-0605 - Cell

From: Tod Tucker <ttucker@synagro.com>

Sent: Friday, September 27, 2024 3:19 PM

To: Heather Estrada <heather@mannysbulkexpress.com>

Cc: Lee Vernon <lvernon@synagro.com>; Curt DeBruriner <cdebrunner@synagro.com>
Subject: Cooper City/Melbourne

Good afternoon, Heather

Hurricane Helene has been more of a challenge than anticipated. Due to the extra costs associated with
disposal at composting versus land application, we are asking Cooper City and Melbourne for a change
order for the additional costs. We have been advised not to pick up loads on Monday and possibly
longer until they have either signed the change order or land application resumes. Once the fields dry up
do you feel that it can resume or do we need to seek a longer-term solution with them?



